
WILL’S CORNER 
 
 

Happy Valentine’s Day to everyone! 
 
I can’t believe it’s February already and we are about to celebrate the 66th Anniversary 
of the Official Organization Rites held at the VFW Hall, temporary location of the Lu-
theran Church of the Good Shepherd.  Yes, that was the name of our church until 1990 
when the name was changed to University Lutheran Church (ULC).  In the mid-1970’s 
the Campus Ministry was formed.  Now you’ve had a brief history lesson of our church 
community. 
 
Besides this bit of nostalgia, I couldn’t think of anything new to write until one of our 
Council members gave me ideas at our recent Men’s Breakfast. 
 
Since the first of February this year we have set two records in relation to activities at 
ULC/LCM: 
 

1. On Wednesday evening, February 6th at the 6:30 LCM Worship Service, there 
were more ULC members in attendance than LCM members (13-10). 

2. At our Men’s Breakfast on Saturday, February 9th, we had 10 attendees, the most 
since we started meeting at various restaurants in the “Valley”.  We try to solve 
all the world’s problems without creating any.  And, yes, they can be productive. 

 
On Sunday, February 17th, our Property Committee meets to make a “to-do list” for our 
congregational work day on Saturday, February 23rd.  All able-bodied persons are wel-
come to join in the fun on the 23rd. 
 
For not knowing what to write, I did ramble on. 
 
Again, Happy Valentine’s Day. 
 
Thank you all for your support. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Will Salz, Council President 
Phone/Text – 480-275-6973 
Email – avanti1084@yahoo.com 


